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BROADWAS AND COTHERIDGE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF AN ORDINARY MEETING

OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

Held on Monday on 12th December 2011 at Broadwas Village Hall at 7.30 pm

Present
Councillors: Winkworth, Tabberer, Norris, Downes, Oliff, White, Murphy and the Clerk Mrs S Downes.

In attendance
District Councillors Swinburn and Bass and Duncan Rudge, Development Control manager MHDC. Also there were two members of the public present.
Apologies
As the only subject was a District concern County Councillor Alwyn Davies did not attend and  Cllr Burgoyne was ill. All apologies were noted and accepted.
11/126            Declarations of personal or prejudicial interest and update of Register of Interest Forms.

                        None noted
11/127
Public Participation


None recorded
11/128
The Chairman thanked Duncan Rudge for attending.
The Affordable Housing committee had met with Ann Harris from WM Housing and Nigel Potter from Community First at a previous meeting. This produced a revised plan of 9 houses, 3 three bed roomed and 6, two bed roomed properties with a revised tenure of 50% of all homes available for shared ownership and a revised design. They asked for this proposal to be considered by the Parish Council at its next meeting.

The Council’s views remained that based on the original suggestion of ten houses on the whole piece of land, as published in the Draft SWDP, and the MHDC density guidance of 30 per hectare, the current remaining parcel of land could accommodate 8 houses at most. It is certain that the owners of the retained section of land will seek to build one or more houses on that portion, bringing the density for the whole site up to that recommended in the Guide.
At the conclusion of the discussion the following resolution was put to the vote: ‘ Would members of the Parish Council be content with a planning application for an affordable housing development on the site currently  being considered based upon either of the most recent design proposals , Yes or No? The vote was unanimously ‘No’.

The Parish Council put forward the suggestion that some of the sites originally considered for Affordable Housing may have been dismissed prematurely in favour of the direct offer  of this site from the owners to the developer. Duncan Rudge stated that  he would contact the developer to suggest   ‘pressing the pause button’ thereby allowing the Parish Council time to canvass the owners of these alternative sites to determine if they would still be interested in selling.
Duncan suggested a meeting mid January for an update.

.
11/125
Date of Next Meeting


9th January 2012



.


Chairman…………………………………..date……………………..

.
.     
Attached: County and District Councillor’s report
Treasurer’s report

Planning report
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